HIGH LIFE HIGHLAND
Minute of a Special Meeting of the Board of High Life Highland held Remotely on Monday, 17 October 2022 at 4pm.

PRESENT

	Mrs B Campbell

Mr D Finlayson
Mr N Finnigan

Mr M Golding

Ms M Hutchison

Mr A Jarvie


	Ms T Ligema

Mr D McLachlan

Mr K Nicol 

Mr I Ross

Mr M Tate (Chair)



In attendance:-

Mr S Walsh, Chief Executive
Ms F Hampton, Director of Inverness Castle

Mr J Martin, Director of Corporate Services
Mr J West, Director of Culture and Learning 
Mr D Wilby, Director of Sport and Leisure
Mr N Johnston, Head of Finance

Mrs J Mackenzie, Principal Business Support Manager
Ms J Maclennan, Company Secretary’s Office
Business
1. Apologies for Absence
An apology for absence was intimated on behalf of Ms S Rawlings.
2. Declarations of Interest
There were no declarations of interest.
3. High Life Highland Purpose, Key Business Objectives and Corporate Values 2022-27
There had been circulated summary of High Life Highland’s purpose, key business objectives and corporate values as extracted from the High Life Highland Business Plan 2022-27.
The Board NOTED the position.

4. High Life Highland Budget 2022/23
The Board RESOLVED that the following item, given it’s financial sensitivity, be restricted to Directors, representatives from HLH and the Company Secretary’s office.

There had been circulated Report No HLH22/22 dated 17 October 2022 by the Chief Executive informing Directors of discussions with the Highland Council regarding High Life Highland’s 2022/23 Budget.

The Chair thanked Directors for attending the Special Meeting of the Board at short notice and he, together with the Chief Executive, briefed the Board of the current position.

Following full and detailed discussion, the Board NOTED:-

i. that the Council had verbally requested that HLH meet the (CoSLA) nationally agreed pay settlement;

ii. that meeting the pay settlement would cost an additional £1.1m above what had been budgeted and that meeting the settlement and other pressures would result in a negative reserves balance of £0.4m at the year-end; 

iii. that there had been agreement by the Council that HLH’s losses would be covered sufficient to give HLH a zero reserves position at the end of financial year 2022/23 and that a recommendation to formally agree this would be submitted to the Highland Council at its 27 October 2022 meeting;

iv. that the Council had undertaken to provide HLH with a letter of assurance, ensuring that the organisation would be protected and that this would be forwarded to HLH’s legal advisor for advice; and

v. that the Council had indicated that it wished to work with HLH on its future budget, focusing on the Service Delivery Contract and citing facility rationalisation, energy reduction, spend to save projects and service redesign while avoiding compulsory redundancies.

The meeting ended at 5.15 pm

